Bureau Member FIP Astrophilately Section Report
Bureau

I participated in the Astrophilately Section’s Bureau and Delegates meetings during the World Stamp Exhibition in Lisbon.

Astrophilately Web Site

The Section changed its website to: http://astrophilatelist.com and is now maintained by Sergey Rodin.  The site mains various database for the Section as well as current items regarding missions and associated philately.  I review items from time to time to ensure all important Section documents are included.

Literature:

During the year, I contributed regularly to a number of journals on Astrophilately and provided back ground information for an article by Dr Fraser MacDonald commemorating the 75th Anniversary of the first rocket mail experiment in Australia as well as notes for his planned book on the development of rocketry from the work of Zucker in Germany to the establishment of the Jet Propulsion Lab and AeroJet.
I edited and proofed the Australian rocket mail chapter of Walter Hopferwieser’s new World Rocket Mail Catalogue.
Exhibiting

Sadly, this year we saw three major FIP Astrophilately exhibits sold, two of which were broken up in the process, The FIP Championship Class exhibit, From the Beginning of Space Exploration to Space Mail of Beatrice Bachmann, Rueben Ramkissoon’s Gold medal exhibit, The Development of United States Lunar Exploration and Jürgen Dierauer’s Gold medal exhibit, The Advance into Space.  
Critiques
During the period I helped a number of exhibitors with critiques and recommendations for improvement of their exhibits.

Liaison with Astrophilatelic Societies

I am in regular contact with executive members of a number of societies including: the ATA Space Unit (USA), the Ruimtevaart Filatelie Club Nederland, the Astro Space Stamp Society (GB) and the Belgian Philatelic Society Cosmos.
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